GAPP Meeting Minutes

May 4, 2016
Attendees:

Coulthurst

Preuss





Dachel


Riebe

Grundhoffer

Sullivan


Hunn

Jungwirth


Absent:
Ashbeck
Bord



Metcalf


Royal Event
Frau Timmermann distributed the sign-up sheet for Royal event to solicit help making the Schaumtorte on Saturday, May 21st and get more Kitchen Aid type mixers to go the baking.
Trip Dates

Frau Timmermann shared with the group the date options for travel in 2017. The tentative dates are departure Sunday, June 18th with return July 13th – 15th. The departure date is after state soccer tournament and the return needs to happen no later than July 15th which is the 3rd weekend of the Landshuter Wedding. Families shared that there is flexibility with leaving prior to June 18th due to the make-up of the 2017 girls’ soccer team. Frau Timmermann will check with her German colleagues about arriving during the end of the Germans’ Pentecost break time and with the travel agent.

International Travel Policy
Frau Timmermann distributed the A.C.S. international travel policy and went over the items. Frau Timmermann shared with the group that even if the number of travelers does not exceed 10, she feels that a 2nd adult chaperone is necessary for safety and in the event that something happen to her while traveling with the group. Families agreed with the need for a 2nd adult chaperone.

GAPP Participation Policy

Frau Timmermann reviewed the criteria for traveling to Landshut. Recommendation forms are due by Friday, May 20th.  Frau Timmermann will be meeting with Mr. Klinkhammer and Mrs. Bond to review and get approval for all travel participants. Frau Timmermann emphasized that families accounts with ACS need to be in good standing and need to remain in good standing until the date of departure. Families whose accounts are in arrears with outstanding balances will be notified that their child is not eligible for the trip and will be encouraged to rectify the situation within a very limited time frame in order for the child to participate in the travel experience to Landshut. Attendees were asked to sign and date the application form in this area and return it to Frau Timmermann.

Additionally, all participants need to have a physical 10 months prior to departure. Those needing one for athletics for the 2016-2017 school year should schedule their appointments for August. For those not needing a sports physical until the 2017-2018 school year should schedule it for April/May 2017.

Payments/Refunds:

The 2015 trip cost approximately $2600. However, with the fundraising efforts families paid $2000 per person and at the end of the trip each participant received a $125 refund. The largest expense is the international flight. Currently, a round-trip Chicago- Munich ticket on Lufthansa costs between $1600-$1700. Frau Timmermann works with a travel agent (Joerg Kramer Value Holidays in Mequon) to find the most economical, yet reasonable flights. Non-stop flights are preferable, but Frau Timmerman has traveled via Iceland with the stop in Reykjavik. Unfortunately, the connection from Reykjavik to Munich is not always available.  Frau Timmermann seeks to avoid multiple transfers due to increased risk of flight delays, cancellations and missed connections, as well as baggage loss. Additionally, in accordance with the international travel policy, only reputable airlines will be considered. For example, Frau Timmermann will not book with Pakistani Air or India Air. For similar reasons, Frau Timmermann also avoids certain airports, e.g. New York and London. 
The first payment of $500 is due on June 1st and secures the student’s spot on the trip. Additional payments are due on September 1st ($500) January 15th ($500) and March 15th (TBD). Payments need to be made directly to the Finance Office and not to Frau Timmermann. Checks should be made out to ACS, but a notation should be made to indicate that the payment is for the GAPP trip. Families needing to make other payment arrangements should inform Frau Timmermann so that an individual schedule can be set up. Those who need more time to decide can make a double payment on September 1st. After September 1st all refunds for cancellations will be in accordance with the selected travel insurance policy. Frau Timmermann included flight insurance information from AIG (formerly Travel Guard) for families to research over the summer. All participants will need flight insurance. Families were asked to sign and return the trip refund policy form.

Passport Pictures & Processing
Frau Timmermann shared that in the past, if at least 10 students needed passports, then the Post Office came to do the passport processing as a service to our families. Since there were fewer than 10 students needing a passport, Frau Timmermann informed families that they should do the processing on their own. Frau Timmermann briefly reviewed some of the requirements, e.g.  if the child is over 16 years old, only one parent with valid I.D. needs to be present. For travelers under the age of 16 BOTH parents must be present with valid forms of I.D. Certified birth certificates are also required for the person applying for the passport. Families are encouraged to check out the passport information as to costs and required documentation at http://travel.state.gov/passport/passport_1738.html
Trip Expectations – GAPP Credit
Frau Timmermann also shared with the families that travel portion of the GAPP program is a .5 credit class for which a grade is assessed. GAPP will appear as a summer course on the students’ transcripts and will count towards overall G.P.A. Students will register for this. Frau Timmermann distributed samples of the assignments, the final project requirements and the grading rubrics. Some assignments, e.g. the photo album and the cultural presentations need to be completed prior to departure. Other assignments happen in Landshut and the final project and paper are due at the start of the 2017-2018 school year. 

Fundraising Events

Frau Timmermann updated the group on the current balance in the GAPP fund. The following fundraisers were also discussed:

New Ideas:
Taco Johns – Mrs. Sullivan and Mrs. Coulthurst mentioned the idea of working a Taco Tuesday at Taco Johns. The group can earn 25% of sales during a four hour work shift. Mrs. Sullivan will check into details for participating in this sometime in early fall.  
Seroogy Chocolate Bars –
A suggestion was made to look into the sale of these chocolate bars. Mrs. Riebe?? will check into the costs. Frau Timmermann shared that this would need approval from Development and also thought that another AHS group used this for a fundraiser as well.

Mrs. Renner’s Baked Goods
As shared with the group via e-mail, Frau Timmermann met with Mrs. Bond and the Development Office regarding this fundraising idea. GAPP did not receive approval to have this fundraiser during the month of May due to conflicts with Royal Event. Additionally, neither Mrs. Bond nor the Development Office wanted to approve a year-long event as also suggested. It was suggested that this instead could be offered during the month of February in conjunction with Fasching. Others asked about the possibility of a raffle for homemade baked goods. Mrs. Renner will speak with Mrs. Bond directly about this event.

World Ski Show Parking- September 9-11th at Lake Wazeecha. 

This is a large event, which would need sufficient adult help as well as that from the students. Much uncertainty was expressed about the feasibility of GAPP doing this alone, due to the limited number of families involved with GAPP. Frau Timmermann will check with Mrs. Rustad and Mrs. Becker to see if an Assumption group(s) would even be considered.
Previous Fundraisers:
Oktoberfest- AHS Homecoming

Friday, October 7th is the tentative night of AHS’ pep rally. Frau Timmermann has purchased the apple strudel for the event and will contact the Davis family about playing music again.

Advent Calendars

Frau Timmermann will need to know the quantity of Advent Calendars to order at the August meeting. In the past we have order 16 boxes of 70 calendars /box.
Christmas Light Recycling


Frau Timmermann will continue with this fund raiser. Other types of wiring (copper) are also acceptable. Lights can continue to be turned in. Tell them to put it on our German Club account.

Next Meeting: Wednesday, August 31st   6:00 p.m.
Meeting Adjourned 7:00 p.m.

